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January 22, 2014



The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits the first supplemental ordinance of 2014, which includes requests for both operating and capital improvement program (CIP) budgets.  Descriptions of specific items can be found in the narrative table included in this package.  The total increase in General Fund expenditures is $1.1 million.  The total increase in non-General Fund expenditures is $12.5 million, of which $11.1 million is revenue backed.

This proposed ordinance includes appropriations for several information technology projects for which the Council requested additional information as part of the 2014 budget process.  This information has now been provided and a slightly revised list of appropriation requests is being made.  These requests are supported by reserves set aside by the Council in the 2014 Adopted Budget.

This proposed ordinance also requests $910,000 of appropriations for a variety of historic structures throughout the county.  These requests are intended to preserve, stabilize, and rehabilitate important historical buildings such as the Skykomish Hotel and the Moore Theatre.  Funding to support these appropriations comes from repayments of loans from an earlier County landmark building program.



The omnibus supports the Financial Stewardship Goal to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”

Thank you for your consideration of this legislation.  If you have questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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